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KIRTON IN LINDSEY TOWN COUNCIL  
PROMOTING KIRTON COMMITTEE MINUTES 

Minutes of the meeting of Kirton in Lindsey Town Council Promoting Kirton 
Committee on Monday 21st March 2016  held at the Town Council offices, 84a South 

Cliff Road,  Kirton in Lindsey at 7.30pm. 
 
 
Present -  Councillors: Frankish (Chair), Startin, Cooper, Cossey, Davies 
  M Hollingsworth, A Birkitt, C Neal (Clerk) 
 
PK15/37 To receive apologies and reasons for absence 
Received from Cllr Layzell. 
 
PK15/38 To record declarations of interest by any member of the council in respect 
of the agenda items listed below. Members declaring interests should identify the 
agenda item and type of interest being declared 
None. 
 
PK15/39 To note dispensations given to any member of the council in respect of the 
agenda items listed below 
None. 
 
PK15/40 To approve the minutes of the last meeting of the Promoting Kirton 
Committee held on 8th February 2016 
Resolved to approve as a correct record. 
 
PK15/41 To discuss plans for restoration of the Parish Pump 
M Hollingsworth showed the committee revised designs for the interpretation board, which were 
approved. It was agreed that the board would be fixed directly onto the rear of the pump and this 
could take place at the same time as restoration. The Clerk and M Hollingsworth would liaise on 
this. 
 
PK15/42 To initiate planning for the 2016 Summer Gala 
The Clerk had met with J Melling and they had made an initial list of local groups to be 
contacted and what activities they would be asked to do. No further volunteers had 
come forward to assist. It was agreed that the gala should be kept simple and traditional. 
It was agreed that if a suitable response had not been received by local groups by the May 
meeting the gala would be scrapped. The Clerk would continue to work with J Melling on 
the arrangements. 
 
PK15/43 To receive a report from the Bloom Group on plans for Kirton in 
Bloom 
The group reported that they had met and agreed classes for the Kirton in Bloom 
competition and produced entry forms which would be in the next Kirton First. It had 
been decided to enter EMIB next year but try the BKV competition this year. The 
windmill had indicated he would be happy to work with the school on planting up some 
tubs and the primary school were also happy to be involved. They had requested a 
donation of £50 to assist in purchasing tubs and flowers, the Clerk would add this to the 
full council payments for approval. 
 
 
PK15/44 To consider flyer and poster designs for councillor recruitment 
Resolved to approve the design with a few alterations, the Clerk would then arrange 
distribution. 
 
 
PK15/45 To consider recipients for the Civic Award 2016 
Nominations were considered in turn. It was resolved to award the Civic award 2016 to Simon 
Morton. 


